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Council Variance Application – 3790 W. Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 
Applicant:  DealPoint Merrill, LLC 

 
STATEMENT OF HARDSHIP 

 
 This statement of hardship is submitted in support of Applicant’s request for an indoor and 
outdoor self-storage use variance in connection with the property located at 3790 W. Broad Street, 
Columbus, Ohio.  As outlined below, the requested use variance will not adversely affect the surrounding 
property or neighborhood, but will instead allow the property to be adapted and re-used in a manner that 
will enhance the neighborhood, while preserving the underlying zoning with retail and commercial uses.  
Retaining the underlying zoning will serve the long term goals of the zoning code and Greater Hilltop 
Plan Amendment. 
 
 The property is a former retail facility that has been vacant and in a state of great disrepair for 
many years.  Applicant believes that at this time and in the foreseeable future, there is and will be 
absolutely no market or demand for traditional retail or commercial use of the building at rents which 
would support redevelopment of the property.  Accordingly, the highest and best use of the property is to 
refurbish and convert the majority of the existing retail structure, such that the main building can be used 
for climate-controlled indoor self-storage.  The smaller wing of the building to the east will remain retail 
use.  The self-storage component essentially subsidizes the retail use, and generates the revenue needed to 
support the site while allowing the east wing of the building to be utilized for retail or commercial use.  
Additionally, the site plan anticipates future commercial and retail development at the front of the site 
which is consistent with the desired long term development plan in the area. 
 
 Due to the property’s location within the Greater Hilltop Plan Amendment, a variance allowing 
the indoor and outdoor self-storage uses is an appropriate request at this time, as compared to a complete 
rezoning of the property.  The requested uses will allow the property to adapt to the changing needs of the 
neighborhood without a change to the existing zoning, as the proposed retail use is currently permitted 
under the current zoning.  Additionally, the requested use variance will not conflict with the uses of the 
neighboring parcels or the feel of the neighborhood; instead, the project will greatly enhance the 
neighborhood as shown on the proposed site plan.  The exterior elevation of the large building has been 
designed to conform to the remainder of the property. The granting of the requested variance will not 
adversely impact the surrounding property owners in any way, nor will it impact the delivery of 
governmental services. 
 
 Applicant strongly believes that the proposed development will provide an economic stimulus to 
the community, replace what is now a vacant distressed parcel, as well as provide additional jobs to both 
the retail and storage businesses.  Based upon the current proposal the applicant respectively requests that 
the application for a use variance be approved.  
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